
1/5/2022 
Attn:  Talia Baker 
 CPARB Administrative Staff 
 
Dear Ms. Baker and the Project Review Committee, 
 
I am writing regarding the vacancies on the Project Review Committee (PRC) for the 
Construction Trades Labor seat. My name is Mallorie Davies, and I am currently the State 
Regulatory and Policy Coordinator for the Washington and Northern Idaho District Council of 
Laborers. As the State Regulatory and Policy coordinator I work closely with our apprenticeship 
program, with a focus on utilization and our apprenticeship standards. My other responsibilities 
center around prevail-wage complaints, pre-apprenticeship program development, engaging 
DBE and MBE utilization as well. 
As a Laborer working in the field, I was on public works projects on major heavy highways, as 
well as civil design builds. I have experience working on the Interstate system nationwide having 
completed jobs in over 15 states. In Washington State, I worked on many WSDOT projects 
including the Skagit River bridge collapse emergency repair, as well as the I-405 toll lane 
expansion project through the Snohomish/King County corridor. On the civil side, I was a part of 
the 777x Carbon Wing Facility design-build with Hoffman Construction at the Everett Boeing 
plant. Over the last 4 years I have been an ANSI certified Instructor with the Northwest Laborers 
Employers Training Trust (NWLETT) working directly with our apprentices. While working at 
NWLETT I obtained my OSHA 500 and 510 certifications, I developed a WSDOT approved 
training curriculum, and continue to be an active member on the Traffic Control Oversight 
Committee. I believe that with my background of working on public works projects in both heavy 
highway and civil work, combined with my experience working for the NWLETT and my current 
position within the Washington and Northern Idaho District Council of Laborers that I would be a 
great candidate to fill the seat representing the construction trades.  
A list of references to speak on my behalf are: 
 
Bob Abbott- NW Regional Vice President of LiUNA 
rabbott@liuna.org 
 
Stacy Martin- Business Manager-Secretary-Treasurer of the Washington and Northern Idaho 
District Council of Laborers 
smartin@nwlaborers.org 
 
Mark Riker- Executive Secretary- WSBCTC 
mark@wabuildingtrades.org 
 
 
Thank you for your time, and I look forward to the opportunity to discuss my interest in filling this 
position.  
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Mallorie Davies 
State Regulatory and Policy Coordinator 
12101 Tukwila International Blvd- Suite 300 
Seattle, WA 98168 
425-210-5885 
mdavies@nwlaborers.org 
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